
 - 1 - 
 
Galil Motion Control, Inc. •  3750 Atherton Road •  Rocklin, CA  95765  USA •  800-377-6329 •  Ph: 916-626-0101 •  Fax: 916-626-0102 •  www.galilmc.com 

 
 
 

Application Note #1420 
 

Using Non-General I/O for General Use 
 

Inputs 

Using the Auxiliary Encoder Inputs: 
The auxiliary encoder inputs can be used for general use*.  For each axis, the 
controller has one auxiliary encoder and each auxiliary encoder consists of two 
inputs, channel A and channel B.  The auxiliary encoder inputs are mapped to the 
inputs 81-96. 

 
Each input from the auxiliary encoder is a differential line receiver and can accept 
voltage levels between +/- 12Volts.  The inputs have been configured to accept TTL 
level signals; simply connect the signal to the + input and leave the - input 
disconnected.  For other signal levels, the - input should be connected to a voltage 
that is ½ of the full voltage range (for example, connect the - input to 6 volts if the 
signal is a 0 - 12 volt logic). 

 
Example: 
 
A DMC-1810 has one auxiliary encoder.  This encoder has two inputs Channel A and 
Channel B).  Channel A input is mapped to input 81 and Channel B input is mapped 
to input 82.  To use this input for 2 TTL signals, the first signal will be connected to 
AA+ and the second to AB+.   AA- and AB- will be left unconnected.  To access this 
input, use the function @IN[81] and @IN[82]. 

 
* The auxiliary encoder inputs are not available for any axis that is configured for a 
stepper motor.   

Using Home Inputs: 
The home inputs can be used for general use as long as there is no use of the HM or 
FE commands.  In this case, the home inputs should be used in the same manner as 
general use inputs.  The state of the home switches are monitored by the operand 
_HMx or the command TS.  Note:  The LSCOM signal must be connected to an 
external power supply or the internal 5Volts of the controller.   

Using the Limit Switch Inputs: 
The limit switch inputs can only be used for general usage inputs when the user will 
not be commanding motion while these switches are changing and the user does not 
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plan on using the limit switches for normal operation of motors.  In this case, the limit 
switches are monitored by the operands _LFx, _LRx or the TS command. 

Outputs 

Using the Error Output of the Controller: 
The error output is an important indication of position status and controller status.  
However, the position error output can be modified such that the position error does 
not automatically activate this output.  To disable the position error function, the 
command ER*=-1 is executed.  When the position error function has been disabled, 
the output can be activated by the command, ER*=0.  For example, it may be useful 
to activate the error output from an application program.  This condition could be 
called the "commanded error condition".  To clear the commanded error condition, 
execute the command ER*= -1. 

 
 


